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Notice of Motion No.143 
 

Road Safety Audit of Wellington Road between Napoleon Road and Taylors Lane 

I hereby give notice that it is my intention to move the following motion at the Council Meeting on 26 
February 2024:  
 

That Council resolve: 
 

A.    To receive a report by April 2024 (unless deferred to a later date in consultation with the 
Mayor) in relation to the feasibility of a road safety audit of Wellington Road between 
Napoleon Road and Taylors Lane, addressing: 

1.    Capacity to thoroughly examine the current road conditions; assess potential hazards, 
and identify areas where safety enhancements are urgently required; and  

2.    The necessary resources for such an audit, including availability of personnel with 
expertise in traffic engineering, safety assessments, and data analysis required to 
undertake the road safety audit. 

B.   To note the road safety audit is proposed following a fatal accident on Wellington Road on 11 
January 2024, with the intent of producing a well-researched, evidence-based case, that can be 
used to call on the Department of Transport and Planning, who are responsible for the 
management of the road, to take urgent action in light of recent events and the long-standing 
safety concerns of Council and the community. 
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